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Summary from Cookhill Parish Council meeting held Tuesday 12th July 2016 
PARISH COUNCIL UPDATES:  

1. CLA Game Fair, Ragley Hall 29th to 31st July 2016 – Mr Tony Wall, 

Director of the Game Fair, attended the meeting to answer questions 
about the event. He explained how traffic heading to the event would be 
organised and provided the Council with emergency contact details should 
there be any issues. Residents are asked to contact the clerk if they have 
any questions or concerns. 

2. County Councillor Clive Holt reported that works will soon be carried out to 
repair the roads and potholes in the area under the ‘Driving Home Project’. 
Roads in Cookhill scheduled for the works are Cladswell Lane, Lower 
Cladswell Lane and Wood Lane, along with several others. 

3. Reports of scams targeting the elderly and vulnerable were highlighted by 
Cllr Bennett. The Council agreed that information on how to deal with 
these nuisance calls should be circulated as soon as possible.  

4. The clerk advised that the Council’s request for funding towards updating 
the children’s play equipment was due to be reviewed by Wychavon 
shortly. As soon as a decision has been made the equipment will be 
ordered. 

5. The Council discussed the maintenance of the boundary to the new 
houses at Ridgeway Meadows. It was agreed that the footpath behind the 
gardens would need to be maintained. 
 
 

PARISH PATH WARDEN NEEDED!  
Cookhill Parish Council is looking for a Parish Path Warden. 

Volunteer as a PPW - your local paths need you! 
Contact the Clerk on 07584 687 283 or by emailing info@cookhillparishcouncil.com 

 

http://www.cookhillparishcouncil.com/
mailto:info@cookhillparishcouncil.com


6. Speeding along the Ridgeway was, once again, discussed by the Council 
after a complaint was received from a Parishioner about motorcyclists 
speeding along this stretch of road. The possibility of taking part in the 
Community Speedwatch Scheme was discussed but Councillors advised 
that although this would be a good idea the location of a speed camera 
further along the road meant that the scheme would not be sanctioned for 
this stretch. The clerk advised that the new Police Commissioner, Mr 
Campion, would be attending the November Parish Council meeting and it 
was suggested the speeding be discussed then. 
 

Planning: the Parish Council has asked Wychavon District Council (WDC) to send 

notification to us of all planning applications that fall within the parish boundary, these 
are then discussed at a parish council meeting and the ensuing comments are 
submitted to WDC.  All these applications and comments can be seen online via 
www.wychavon.gov.uk 
 
The following applications were considered for comment: 

W/16/00650/OU – 25, The Ridgeway, Astwood Bank, Redditch, B96 6LS 
Proposal: Erection of two storey detached single dwelling and alteration to access. 
Comment: Change of ownership. Council originally commented on this application 

in April when it was agreed providing the original approved plans were adhered to. 
 
W/16/01151/PP – Nansanjan, 20 The Ridgeway, Astwood Bank, Redditch, B96 6LT 
Proposal: Extension to first floor rear dormer window.  
Decision: Approved 28/06/16 

 
W/16/01073/PP – The Wren’s Nest, Salt Way, New End, Astwood Bank, B96 6NE 
Proposal: Two storey front extension and insertion of roof lights to replace existing 

dormer window. 
Decision: Approved 08/07/16 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING IS TUESDAY 16TH AUGUST AT 7.30PM, 
COOKHILL VILLAGE HALL, COMMITTEE ROOM. 

(Read the Agendas, Minutes & Parish News at www.cookhillparishcouncil.com) 
 

COOKHILL COMPUTER CLUB  
The Computer Club will be taking a short break during August 

and will start again on Wednesday 7th September. 
 

New Training Sessions 

The next training sessions will be begin on Wednesday 14th September. 
Come along and join us to learn more about how to use your digital photograps to sell on 

line. 
Sessions will be run by Lansalot Ltd. 

Beginners Welcome! 

 
Please contact us on info@cookhillparishcouncil.com to book your place on our 

next training sessions from September 2016 

 
Internet Café – Wednesday 10:00am until 12 noon  
(The internet café is hosted by the Parish Clerk & is not a formal training session. Contact the Clerk if you want to 
know more about the next block of training sessions. Tel: 07584 687283 or email info@cookhillparishcouncil.com) 
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